Withnell Parish Newsletter

Winter 2015
Winter Driving

We would like to remind everyone that Lancashire County Council grits only the roads used by buses in the Parish.  Precautionary gritting (salting) is carried out at carefully judged times before freezing occurs to prevent frost and ice forming on road surfaces. If snow accumulates then snow ploughs are used to clear roads prior to gritting. 

Please Note: Estate and other minor roads are not treated. Harbour Lane and Briers Brow are not normally treated. So please keep to the bus routes.
Advanced Notice -Harbour Lane is to be closed from 08:00 on Monday 9th March 2015 until 16:30 on Friday 13th March 2015 to allow utility works to be carried out.
Chorley Grand Prix
We are pleased to welcome the Chorley Grand Prix Elite cycle race on Saturday 4th April.

The race will pass through the Parish coming from Belmont turning into Dole Lane, Abbey Village and travelling along Railway Road/School Lane before progressing on to Chorley/Adlington/Belmont on 5 laps. The race will involve short rolling road closures on each circuit.
Bus Service
24 Chorley - Brinscall - Abbey Village - Blackburn  The evening and Sunday service, operated by Stagecoach on behalf of Lancashire County Council, will be reinstated to serve Harpers Lane, instead of operating via Brooke Street and Eaves Lane. This latter section of route will be replaced by the reinstatement of service 1A –Chorley Circular. There will be timetable changes to reflect the revised route. Basically, the times will revert to those shown in the current Transdev Lancashire United 24 timetable.
Burglaries

The police have previously reported a slight increase in burglaries in the Parish during recent months. Please be aware of this and remember to secure all property to the best of your ability. The Police can be contacted on 01257 246143 or Chorley.NPT@lancashire.pnn.police.uk
Local Government Information is displayed on the three Parish notice boards at Brinscall Baths, Abbey Village Play Area and Oakmere Avenue, Chorley Road, Withnell ( for Withnell Fold)  The following may also be useful;
Your County Councillor is Kim Snape, Borough Councillor representatives are Councillor M France, Councillor C France and Councillor D Dickinson (Withnell North)

Allotments

The Parish Council would like your views on the need for allotments within our Parish. Please email withnellparishcouncil@fsmail.net to express your opinion on allotment provision.
Useful Numbers- Anti Social Behaviour- 08451 25 35 45     
Please don’t hesitate to report suspicious circumstances to the police. You can call the non-emergency reporting number at any time. 08451 25 35 45.  Or report in confidence to CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111. National Terrorist hotline 0800 789 321
Out of Hours Health Service -Chorley Medics, 114 Wigan Road, Euxton, Chorley, Lancashire, PR7 6JW T: (01257) 418010
Lancashire County Council have a hotline number 0845 053 0011 for any queries or problems with footpaths (repairs or blocked), street lighting, road signs and markings, roads and associated drainage and improvements and alterations.

The web site to report highway faults is; http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/fault-search.aspx
We are currently experiencing a number of planning applications, some of which are potentially controversial. You can view planning applications in the Chorley Guardian, or on the Chorley Borough planning website: http://planning.chorley.gov.uk/online-applications/  You may be aware that Lancashire County Council are considering an application to extend Brinscall Quarry you can have your say at http://planningregister.lancashire.gov.uk/PlanAppDisp.aspx?recno=6683
Your parish councillors scrutinize all applications as carefully as possible, but if you have any extra knowledge, or information about a particular application we are grateful to hear from you. Please remember that our Parish Council meetings are open to the public.

Meetings are held monthly. Check the notice boards or web site for the location. All objections still need to be made via the Borough Council
The Parish Council is;
 Chairman; 
Steven Perry, Brinscall Hall Bungalow, Dick Lane, Brinscall 

Tel: 01254 830918 Or e- mail steve@bhbung.freeserve.co.uk

Councillors;

Adam Crompton

3 Tormore Close, Heapey
Paul Duke 


107 Bolton Road, Abbey Village

Michael Evans

5 Edge End Terrace, Abbey Village

Chris France


25 Larch Drive, Brinscall

Gordon France

25 Larch Drive, Brinscall
Margaret France

25 Larch Drive, Brinscall
Sandra Grime

82 School Lane, Brinscall 

Dave Hardy


14 Windsor Drive, Brinscall
Chris Howard

23 Withnell Fold, Withnell


Kerry Jones


20 Withnell Fold, Withnell 

David Metcalfe
Coronation House, School Lane, Brinscall


Roland Ogilvie

5 Balmoral Drive Brinscall Chorley

Audrey Perry


Brinscall Hall Bungalow, Dick Lane, Brinscall

Please contact the Council by writing to;

Clerk to Withnell Parish Council, Piccadilly Farm, Belmont Road, Withnell, Chorley.
PR6 8DZ    Tel: 01254 831615   Or e mail: withnellparishcouncil@fsmail.net
If you require a larger size copy of this document please contact the clerk or if you require more copies they are available at Abbey Village and Brinscall Post Offices or by contacting the Clerk.
The Parish Council meet the first Thursday of each month (other than May when it is the 2nd Thursday and August -no meeting) and use venues in each of the four areas of the Parish. Please check the notice board/website for venues.

www.withnellparishcouncil.co.uk
